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Isnõt It Great to Wake up Here in Warren 
County? 
Working Towards Our First Tour in September!  

  

Iôve launched a Facebook page to celebrate our rich history of education in 

Warren County in our Rosenwald Schools.  Next time youôre on 

Facebook search for WarrenCountyRosenwaldSchools and ñlikeò 

our page.  Youôll find plenty of 

historic pictures, current 

pictures, events and a soon - to -

be-added bullet point history of 

each school.  

 

So, a s of today there are sti ll 3 

unaccounted for schoolséIf you 

know their  whereabouts or 

status (were they destroyed or 

lost?) th en please call me at 

252 -257 -2657 or send me an 

email .   

 

Could either ñElamôsò or 

ñJohnsonò Schools be what we are currently calling the ñPine Grove 

Schoolò located on Church Hill Road north of Macon?   

 

Here  are the unaccounted for schools:  

Elamôs School 1921  

Inez School            1924  

Johnson School  1922  

 

We are working as a group to plan out the historic signs for these schools 

and to begin the process of launching our first Warren County Rosenwald 

Schools  Tour beginning in Septemberéstay tuned! 

 

Enjoy the rest of your week! --- Craig  

òDollar Days Raffleó Tickets Winnersõ List 
Chamber Fundraiser to Give Customers Chance For Big Prizes!  
 

  

Iôd like to thank, first, everyone who donated for tickets to support The 

Chamber of Commerce of Warren Countyéyour support is greatly 

Long School 2017 
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appreciated!  And even more so, a huge thanks goes out to each of our 

member businesses who made this raffle possible with their generous 

donations of prizes!  Weôve picked the final winners for this yearélook for 

ñDollar Days Raffle IIò returning next summer. 

 

Here are the winners picked at the Ridgeway Cantaloupe Festival on 

Saturday :  

-  $500:  Salah Ashaif  

-  $250:  Walter Gardner  

-  A Fenton Tulip Vase from Roost Crossroads Antiques :  Matt Korff  

-  Additional s maller cash prizes:  T.K. Hawkins, Tracey Neal, Tom & 

Susan Brown, Jenny Collins, Louise Doyle, Cam Comer, Amanda 

Korff, Heidi Hogan, Teresa Rowland, Randi Doyle, David Gardner.  

-  $200 in advertising from WIZS Radioéuse it for your business, your 

Church, your clubéor just to wish someone a Happy Birthday!  Not 

valid during political season:  Mike Doyle  

-  A custom multi -portrait frame from Friends Two:  Matt Korff  

-  A scratch -made cake from Bakery Pride :  Mike Atwood  

-  A Luxury Burgundy Leather  recliner va lued at $699 from Warrenton 

Furniture Exchange :  Tom & Susan Brown  

-  An amethyst necklace valued at $80 from Oakley Hall Antiques :  Al 

Fleming  

-  A $50 Visa Gift Card from BB&T :  Marty Rooker  

-  An original Western Landscape oil painting from Roger Griesinger :  

Butch Meek  

-  A Wine basket from Hardware Café:  Tom & Susan Brown  

-  A turquoise and copper necklace from Second Hand Rose:  Melissa 

Proctor  

-  A bat house from Eastern Bluebird Rescue:  Randy Cloninger  

-  A pair of tickets to Cherry Hill:  Woody King  

-  A $35 socket set from Norlina Auto Parts:  Billy Baldwin  

-  A $50 certificate to Robinson Ferry Restaurant:  Jenny Woodlier  

-  A ñShop Sauceò collection from Pete Smith Tire & Quick Lube 

-  Chair Caning (value $125) from Our Little Shop:  Jana Miller  

-  Dog Grooming valued at $40 from  Lickskillet Dog Grooming:  Greg 

Beyrent  

-  A gift basket from Magnolia Manor:  Brenda Montague  

 

 

Iôll be in contact with each winner and arranging a time for them to pick up 

their prizes.  Thank you, Warren County!  

Shop Local:  Warren Wednesdays 
Check Out These Great Dealsé 

 
When you live in Warren County, your hometown 

businesses have specials for just you each Wednesday, 

likeé 

Hardware Café:  Buy any meal and get a free drink 

every Wednesday!  

Friends Two, Main Street Warrenton:   Get 10 % off 

any $20 purchas e. 
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http://www.norlina.com/mainpage.htm
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Thank you to All of Our 
Sponsors: 

DIAMOND SPONSOR 
 

EMERALD SPONSORS 

 
 

 

Upcoming Member Events  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Warren County Farmersô 

Market  
Every Saturday Thru October  
8:00am ï 12:00am  
BB&T Parking Lot  
Warrenton  

Lakeland Theatre:  ñPeter 

Pan Jr.ò 
July 14 - 16  
2:30pm & 8:00pm  
Littleton  

Cherry Hill:  Pandolfi 

Returns!  
July 16  
3:00pm  
Inez  

Summer 4 -H Palooza:  

Master Gardenersô Day 

Camp  
July 18 - 20  
8:30am ï 2:30pm  
Warren County Cooperative 
Extension Office  

Warren County Historical Tidbits:  Names DO 
Matter 
The John Watson House Story Continuesé 
 

  

Have you figured out the house I ôm talking about yet?  Well, several 

neighbors got it ésome knew the names of the house ésome recognized the 

porch éand a number of other people were pretty sure.  So, before we jump 

into the rest of the story, I ôll get rid of the suspense and give you the 

answer .  The John Watson House, The Burwell House, also known as 

ñWalnoak Farm ò in the early -20 th  century, is none other than ñMagnolia 

Manor. ò  But there ôs much more to the story behind the beautiful Inn we 

see today on Pet Burwell Road just off 401 South .  Sit with me in the dining 

room of the 1815 portion of this wonderful home as Sheila and Larry 

Carver tell this amazing story.  

 

To begin with , I have two  correction s 

to make éthe year that Jacob Holt 

finished  the home was not 1855 as I 

said last week, but rather December 

24, 1859.   How can we be so sure of 

that date?  Well, it always helps when 

you have a hand -written bill signed 

by Jacob Holt, as th e Carvers do.  If 

you look closely at this two -page 

document you ôll see that Watson 

originally contracted for work totaling  

$881.07.  To that, was added various 

additional work tha t brought the 

grand total to $1,121 .72 (in case you 

were wondering what it cost in 1859 

to build a fine estate.)  

 

For this sum Jacob Holt and his 

craftsmen combined two older homes 

(yes, this is the 2 nd  correction émore 

about this later)  into  a grand new 

home featuring a signature front 

porch and what some say is the 

widest front door surround existing 

on any home in the great State of 

North Carolina.  What, you ask, was included in this payment?  How about 

2 wardrobes for $18.00?  Or, 2 pairs of new steps @ $7.50?  Or 4 new 

doors and frames for $30.00?  We do need to put these prices in 

perspective though éaccording to various calculators, the total John Watson 

spent in 1859 would be the equivalent of $31,565.75 today.  S till, not a 

bad price for such a treasure, wouldn ôt you agree?  

 

The 2 nd  mistake I need to correct deals with the ñexisting ò houses that were 

combined to make the current Magnolia Manor.  I mentioned the Federal 

house from 1815 (which is correct); howeve r, next to it was another small 

house that dates from 1750  based on the construction methods (mortise & 

tenon held together with pegs) and handmade nails.  These two buildings 

Bill from Jacob Holt, December 24, 1859, for 

completion of The John Watson House 

renovation. 



Summer 4 -H Palooza:  

Adventures of Knitting & 

Baking  
July 19 - 21  
9:00am ï 4:30pm  
Wa rren County Cooperative 
Extension Office  

Summer 4 -H Palooza:  

Northeast District 4 ï Ag. 

Science Camp  
July 24 - 26  
8:30am ï 2:30pm  
Warren County Cooperative 
Extension Office  

Summer 4 -H Palooza:  

Wild Adventures  
July 27 - 28  
8:00am ï 4:00pm  
Warren County Coop erative 
Extension Office  
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were combined, with new construction being added to the front, to create  

the home we see today éa treasure that has been a part o f Warren County 

for over 250  years!  

 

Now if you ôll remember last week ôs 1990 picture, the years took their toll 

on the John Watson house .  Standing vacant for a number of years, the 

boxwo ods and trees and Native North Carolina Grasses (we call those 

weeds today) had practically hidden this grand building ébut its bones were 

strong and just needed about 5 years of hard work and a passion for 

preserving a treasure.  Enter Larry and Sheila Carver in 1997 . 

 

On their first day in the John Watson house, Larry mentioned that there 

were several rooms where you could see both the earth & the sky éso they 

had their work cut out for them!  While I don ôt want to minimize their work 

in any way, it i s interesting to note what great material s they had in 

placeéeven in a neglected state.  As Larry began work on the dining room 

he found that a corner beam (at least 22 feet tall) had a large area where 

termites had feasted in the past.  Wh en he cut the bottom 4 feet out of the 

beam the structure above was still so secure and firm that the existing 

mortise & tenon  construction and  wooden pegs supported the walls, 2 nd  

floor and roof until the beam could be repaired éimpressiv e original 

construction!  

 

Now in thinking what I could pass along to you that you might not know 

about this house, it occurred to me that the ñhidden finds ò might be the 

most entertaining éI know they are  for me .  So é 

 

As you ôll 

remember from 

last week ôs story, 

in 1938 Petway 

Burwell and his 

wife Elizabeth 

bought the house 

from his Mother ôs 

estate and added 

modern 

conveniences.  

They dubbed their 

new home, 

Walnoak Farm , 

likely from the 

many walnut and 

oak trees on the 

property.  Beyond 

the house, Burwell also established  quite a business on the property milli ng 

timber into molding & flooring.  He built a sawmill to c ut the lumber éa kiln 

on site for air drying the cut lumber and best of all, once the wood was 

finished he had a small railroad that ran behind  the current barn to the 

road so it could  be loaded onto trucks.   Larry & Sheila found remnants of 

this enterprise when they began to rehab  the grounds.  

 

Now as the walls éand the roof éand almost every part of the house was  

peeled back for the renovation, the Carvers  did find some very interesting 

Tidbits that are part of the home ôs story .  First, while working upstairs they 

uncovered the rafters o n the front of house (the Jacob Holt construction) 

and found a significant area was charred.  The beams weren ôt 

compromised ;  however, there had been a fire at some point  that left its 

Magnolia Manor (John Watson House) in 1938 

http://warren-chamber.org/
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mark.  Possibly a lightning strike that self -extinguished?  Count me as  

someone who is very glad this fire went nowhere!  

 

As the work progressed in the downstairs dinin g room there was an 1859 

cupboard  next to the fireplace ébuilt by Jacob Holt for a whole $15 éthat 

was sinking through the floor.  Larry found that the entire cabinet was 

sound, so with the help of his sons they removed it and replace d the floor.  

It ôs back in place  today!  And as an added ñfind ò, wh ile this construction 

was underway they found a support beam in the wall, next to the fireplace 

that was a tree écomplete with bark éand still as sturdy as the day in 1815 

when it was harvested.  

 

As we wrap up our Tidbit éanother morsel of 

ñahaò from Sheila this morning:  Under the front 

hall at the 1815 house ôs fr ont door is a brick walk 

that they  are told went all the way to rock wall 

out front. It is believed  the walk was taken up 

when the Italianate  front of 1859 was added by 

Jacob Holt. These are han dmade bricks .  And, as 

far as the rock wall in front goes, it was totally 

covered with dirt when the Carvers  bought the 

property in 1997 .  It t ook a  bull dozer to uncover 

the yea rs of soil hiding it from view.  

 

So,  I hope that you ôve enjoyed learning a few of 

the  names  through the years  for today ôs 

Magnolia Manor , while also realizing that this 

home éand  other treasures li ke it in Warren 

County éhasnôt always been the showplace  we 

enjoy today.  As we ôve talked about in other tales, years of hard work and 

love for our history have led current residents , along with  the ñneighbor -

helping -neighbor ethos ò of this county,  to ensure these homes are her e for 

at least another few generations .   

 

A story from the renovation years tells this best of all:  At some point all of 

the windows had been removed from the house  to be repaired .  At that 

exact time a hurricane was forecast to track through Warren County.  Larry 

knew tha t he had to secure t hese openings or years of work w ould literally 

be blown away in the storm.  He sent his son , Adam,  to town  and 

Warrenton Supply to get a generator to power his tools.  Sure enough, they 

had  a generator.  As Larry ôs son hande d Bobby Edmonds the AMEX card 

Bobby explained that they didn ôt take credit cards ébut that Adam  was to 

take the generator and have Larry come see him when he had time.  

Classic Warren County!  

 

Wherever you turn in Warren County we have a jewelé 

 

ñWarren County Historical Tidbitsò is a project of The Chamber of 

Commerce of Warren County.  

 

 

 

 

 

John Watson 



Pandolfi Returns to Cherry Hill 
16 July 3:00pm Performance 
 
 

Thomas Pandolfi will return to Cherry Hill on 

July 16 th , bringing his audience -pleasing style 

and virtuosity to a 3 PM performance. First 

performing at the Inez venue in 2008, Mr.  

Pandolfi ós 2017 piano selections have been 

tailored to suit the eclectic musical tastes of 

the late Edwina Rooker, whose generous 

bequest to Cherry Hill has made the mid -

summer concert possible.  

 

The first half of the program will feature the 

romantic ñWarsaw Concertoò, followed by 

selections by Chopin and Liszt. A modern flair 

will be found in the performanceôs second half 

with music from ñWest Side Storyò, selections 

by Burt Bacharach , and a transcription of Barry Manilowôs most popular 

melodies. Mr. Pa ndolfi will conclude the program with his rendition of ñDeep 

Purpleò, a piece loved and often played by Edwina Rooker. The afternoon 

event promises enjoyment for all fans of piano music, played on the 

Steinway concert grand by one of Cherry Hillôs most popular artists.  

 

Thomas Pandolfi is becoming more and more sought after by audiences 

worldwide and is showered with superlatives by critics for his passionate 

artistry and amazing technique. The Washington, DC native is in the midst 

of a very busy touring sc hedule from coast to coast, encompassing more 

than 20 states. International concerts have carried Mr. Pandolfi across the 

globe to China and Europe; in 2016 he also made his Canadian debut in 

British Columbia.  

 

A graduate of The Julliard School, Pandolfi  earned both his Bachelorôs and 

Masterôs degrees as a scholarship student. He is a gifted arranger and his 

own virtuosic transcriptions of popular composers and singers are 

immensely popular with concert presenters and audiences alike.  

 

Mr. Pandolfi has re corded and released 11 CDs, some of which will be 

available for purchase and signing following the concert.  

 

Refreshments will be served in the historic dining room of the 1858 

plantation house. The entire home of the George Washington Alston family 

will b e open to members of the audience.  

 

Admission will be at the door, with adults at $10, students at $5, and 

children 12 and below admitted at no charge. Visit 

www.cherryhillconcerts.com  or call 252 -257 -5259 for further 

information.  

 

 

 

 

http://www.cherryhillconcerts.com/


Shop Local:  Warren Wednesdays 
Check Out These Great Dealsé 

 
When you live in Warren County, your hometown 

businesses have specials for just you each Wednesday, 

likeé 

 

Kingôs Fitness & Nutrition Center, next to Just 

Save in Warren ton:   Fru it & veggie smoothies just $4.   

Oakley Hall Antiques, Main Street Warrenton:  

Save 20% on any items, except ñfirmò priced and 

consignment items.   

Quilt Lizzy Chosen for National Magazine 
Feature 
One of 10 Shops in the US 
 
Reprinted courtesy of The Warren Record  

By Jennifer Harris   

 

 

Susan Harris and her Warrenton 

business, Quilt Lizzy, have gained 

local, regional and statewide 

recognition in the fe w years since 

Harris opened a small retail store 

here in October 2011. Come this fall, 

she will put Warrenton and Warren 

County on the map nationwide as 

Quilt Lizzy is thrust into the spotlight 

as one of 10 featured shops across 

the U.S. in Quilt Sampler m agazineôs 

fall/winter issue.  

 

A self -described hardcore quilter 

with a mind for business, Harris 

originally established a retail space for Quilt Lizzy thinking she would finish 

other peopleôs quilt tops and to offer fabrics and threads that 

complemented he r online presence.   

 

In the less than six years since, Harris has expanded into two additional 

Warrenton locations, been selected as Warren County Small Business of the 

Year, coordinated a spring quilt festival here, opened a store in Wake 

Forest and been a featured speaker on small business growth. Also, Quilt 

Lizzy is among the top 30 Brother sewing machine dealers in the country 

and is the first quilt shop in America to franchise.  

 

Not bad for a business born from a quilting hobby in a quaint little town  of 

only 860 people.  

 

Harris said she had been approached twice about franchising; the first time 

she called it a fluke, the second time she thought, ñI need to look into this.ò 

http://www.warrenrecord.com/news/article_ee8eb0f6-6703-11e7-a98a-33830ad25934.html


So she trademarked her business name and helped her franchisee open a 

Quilt Li zzy in Jacksonville earlier this year. Harris was in the throes of 

setting up the new store when she received the call about her selection for 

Quilt Sampler. She was thrilled, she said, but then she learned she had just 

two weeks to design and sew an origi nal quilt for the magazine.  

 

ñWhen I hung up the phone, the moment was like that of a real proud 

mama. The shop was opening in five days, and I just had to manage things 

one day at a time,ò she said. ñIt felt sort of like an accidental pregnancy. 

You canôt be a little pregnant. I didnôt expect to get pregnant with a quilt 

shop, but Iôve got to nurture and love this child, raise it, give it manners 

and rules. I was very humbled.ò 

 

Always full of colorful metaphors and Southernisms, Harris hosted a three -

pers on photography team from the magazine for a secretive photo shoot at 

Quilt Lizzy this spring and a tour of her Warrenton locations. The visitors 

were quite taken with the town and her stores, she said. They stayed 

overnight and were entertained at Magnolia  Manor, owned by fellow quilt 

enthusiast Sheila Carver and her husband, Larry, just outside of 

Warrenton, which Harris said gave the team a real taste of the community 

and its hospitality.  

 

ñIt was a whirlwind,ò she said. 

 

Harrisôs Quilt Lizzy was one of thousands of quilt shops to apply for Quilt 

Samplerôs fall issue, which will hit newsstands Sept. 5 and will include a 

multi -page spread on Quilt Lizzy as well as a full -sized pattern of Harrisôs 

quilt design.  

 

ñThis will be great visibility for us and the entire county,ò Harris said. ñI 

want to knock that myth out of peopleôs heads forever that you canôt be 

successful in a small town. Youôve got to have tenacity, and you got to be 

willing to not be a Negative Nelly.ò 

 

She said that she prays to the Lord tha t he will not let her become prideful.  

ñI have so much respect for the gifts and blessings that I have received,ò 

she said. ñIt was astounding when it finally sank in (about Quilt Lizzyôs 

selection for the magazine).ò 

 

Quilt Lizzy has locations in Warrento n on East Macon, East Market and 

South Main streets, and on Hampton Way in Wake Forest.  

 

Quilt Sampler, published twice a year by Better Homes and Gardens, has 

been profiling North Americaôs top quilt shops for the past 22 years.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Hardware Caf® Weekly Specials 
Lots of Goodness Featured This Week  
 

 

Just got word via email with this weekôs specials 

at Hardware Caf®.  Thought youôd like them to 

plan your lunch this week!  

 

Hereôs the latest from Rachelé 

 

Wishing you all a wonderful week! Weôre 

now serving quic he for breakfast --  DAILY!  

 

 

Thursday: Loaded Baked Potato.  Baked 

potato stuffed with butter, bacon, cheddar cheese, chili, sour cream, and 

chives served with your choice of garden or Caesar salad, potato salad, 

pasta salad or fruit salad.  

 

Friday: Prime R ib Nachos.  Crispy tortilla chips topped with warm strips 

of prime rib, creamy cheese sauce, and roasted onions and peppers. 

Chunky salsa served on the side. Comes with a side salad.  

 

RESCHEDULED!  

**Hardware Cafe's KEEP Collective Pop Up!  Join Kim Meza at t he 

Hardware Cafe on Friday July 14th from 11a -2p for a KEEP Collective 

jewelry social event. She will have the June and July Collector Editions to 

share with you all. Shop while having lunch! Check out this link for more 

information and items: https://www.keepcollective.com/soc/xp 2ud  

**  

 

Friday Night Dinner Specials:  

 

Shrimp & Grits  

Creamy grits topped with healthy serving of shrimp and a Cajun style sauce 

of onions and peppers.  

or  

Smothered Porterhouse Pork Chop  

14oz pork chop smothered in a white mushroom gravy.  

 

Both entrees ar e served with your choice of salad or soup, baked potato, 

and honey basil bread.  

 

 

Call: 252.257.2779 or E - mail: hardwarecafenc@gmail.com  

Check us out online:  

hardwarecafenccom.wordpress.com/  

facebook.com/HardwareCafeWarrenton/  

instagram. com/hardwarecafenc/  

twitter.com/HardwareCafeNC  

 

 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.keepcollective.com%2Fsoc%2Fxp2ud&h=ATNz6Draffq_AojnaUzw_IqZbw5i6a2KMCRLW86-4ENyGV3AKuLTBD9fF-qpkUgkaLnLZZRFRwKk5wS7bJPfE40163oh1GS6gmKDVBLo1gYbL8PMDHmF6G4r2ura-0hj523UBayfgt38OD0RYvaiHg&enc=AZOdi-X4YnoerZ363u9uqBP6x4nehye8Y9XAGqZyUnmB4S-_WTj5qWFD12AHGR6961-JNX5zdHTtKKq_IZ4nTT2BwuNaPXS_Lsx8ctoGvcPzoWkSSzBZ1rPAKD4kSMrmwYRh1JTwJeO1S_G-ZNiBvpVJJlVovoPP2yqQ-RdlLJbHUV9qZJVyA3dZ8jQEdxgEj8cg51qLYZWHu3ipFrDRuN8j&s=1
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https://www.facebook.com/HardwareCafeWarrenton/
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Shop Local:  Warren Wednesdays 
Check Out These Great Deals 

 
Iôd like to introduce our NEWEST Warren Wednesday 

special from our NEWEST Chamber Me mber, Five Oaks 

Beef.  Check out this great dealé 

 

Five Oaks Beef :   Five Oaks Beef is pleased to offer it's 

all natural, healthy and delicious old fashioned, coarse 

ground beef on Wednesdays at a great savings.   Buy 10 

pounds or more at only $4.86 per poun d (10% 

savings), buy 15 pounds or more at only $4.59 per 

pound (15% savings) or buy 20 pounds or more at only $4.32 per pound 

(20% savings)!   All our premium ground beef is sold in approximately 1 

pound packages. Stock up now for summer grilling!  

 

This is great all natural, clean, single -source beef with no steroids, artificial 

growth hormones or antibiotics!   It's Beef You Can Trust!   Call (252) 257 -

5994  to order now!  

Lakeland Theatre Presents:  òPeter Pan Jr.ó 
July 14 -16 
 

Fly away to Neverland as 

the Lakeland Theatre & 

Cultural Arts Center 

presents their production 

of ñPeter Pan Jr.ò  This 

show will be held July 14 

* 15 at 8:00pm and July 

15 & 16 at 2:30pm.  

 

Peter and his 

mischievous fairy 

sidekick, Tinkerb ell, visit 

the nursery of the 

Darling children late one 

night and with a sprinkle of pixie dust, begin a magical journey across the 

stars that none of them will ever forget.  

 

In the adventure of a lifetime, the travelers come face to face with a ticking 

crocodile, a fierce Indian tribe, a band of pirates and of course, the 

villainous Captain Hook!  

 

Directed by Marcy Keim, this show is presented through special 

arrangement with Music Theatre International (MTI).  For reservations, call 

252 -586 -3124, ext. 3 o r www.lakelandtc.org .  Tickets are just $16.00 

for Adults and $9.00 for Students.  

 

 

tel:(252)%20257-5994
tel:(252)%20257-5994
http://www.lakelandtc.org/


Shop Local:  Warren Wednesdays 
Check Out These Great Dealsé 

 
When you live in Warren County, your hometown 

businesses have specials  for just you each Wednesday, 

likeé 

 

Awesome God Christian Bookstore, Main Street 

Warrenton:   50% off the limited supply of light blue 

girls and boys school uniform tops.  

Warrenton Furniture Exchange, Franklin Street 

Warrenton:   Save 10% off any Troutman R ocker 

(thatôs a big $ savings!).  These are the rockers you see on the porches of 

all the historic hotels.  

Warren County Students Graduate from VGCC 
Summer Transportation Institute 
19 Warren County High Students Honored  
 

 

 

Nineteen Warren County High School students were recently honored for 

graduating from the National Summer Transportation Institute (NSTI), 

hosted by Vance -Granville Community Collegeôs Warren County Campus. 

This was the second consecutive year th at the institute was offered, in 

addition to a similar Summer Transportation & Trades Academy held on the 

campus in 2015.  

 

The three -week 

summer program 

was conducted by 

the college in 

partnership with 

Warren County 

Schools, the 

North Carolina 

Department of 

Transportation 

and the Federal 

Highway 

Administration. 

The NSTI 

concluded on 

June 30, when 

graduation exercises were held at Warren County High School.  

 

Graduates included WCHS students Jahmad Attucks, Timothy Batchelor, 

Daniel Braswell, Juan Cervantes,  Timothy Edwards, Destiny Hightower, 

Domiligôe Hunter, Leonte Jiggetts, Dustin Jordan, Quantaya Marion, 

Zacchaeus Marrow, Nathan Milam, Tavis Mills, RocQuan Perry, James 

Robinson, Diamond Shaw, Jakayla Simes, Rhasheed Wheeler and Montellus 

Williams.  



 

Thre e graduates were recognized with outstanding achievement awards for 

going ñabove and beyondò: Attucks, Hightower and Simes. 

 

The ceremony, entitled ñTransformation through Transportation III,ò began 

with welcoming remarks by VGCC Warren County Campus Dean Lyndon 

Hall, who oversaw the NSTI grant project for the college, and Vice 

President of Academic Affairs Dr. Angela Ballentine. Last year, VGCC 

became the first community college in North Carolina to host a camp 

through an NSTI grant, under the leadership o f recently - retired VGCC 

Director of Occupational Extension Jean Blaine.  

 

The staff for the camp included coordinator Odessa Perry and assistant 

coordinator Leslie Dundas, both Warren County educators; and academic 

aide Peter Marcellas Robinson of Creedmoor , a graduate of the VGCC 

Electronics Engineering Technology program.  

 

During the graduation ceremony, groups of students made presentations 

that summarized their experiences during the program, which focused on 

Science, Technology, Engineering and Math (STEM) as well as ñsoft skillsò 

and exploring careers in transportation by land, air and water.  

 

The camp featured a variety of guest presenters. As they learned about 

workplace safety, students became certified in CPR and first aid by Stephen 

Barney from the VGCC Emergency Medical Services department. Among 

the other VGCC faculty and staff teaching sessions were Assistant Director 

of Financial Aid Jeremy Lambert, Librarian Jennie Davis, Academic Skills 

Center Coordinator Jason Snelling, College Success & Study Skills Program 

Head Olu Ariyo and Warren Campus Coordinator/Instructor of Basic Skills 

Edna Scott.  

 

Students went on several field trips during the program, visiting the 

Battleship North Carolina i n Wilmington, Hatteras Yacht Manufacturing, 

Amtrak stations in Durham and Raleigh, and the Carolina Sunrock facility in 

Butner.  

 

Leigh Dennis, a Certified Equipment Manager (CEM) and manager of fleet 

services for Carolina Sunrock, was the guest speaker for  the graduation 

ceremony. ñWhat our graduates have accomplished both individually and as 

a team is impressive,ò Dennis said. ñIt also has great value to them and 

the transportation industry.ò He told the graduates, ñIn this program, you 

have met and surmou nted the challenges presented to you by your 

instructors.  You have traveled to see and experience some transportation 

industries at work and, in the process, been introduced to some of the vast 

opportunity that awaits.  With the higher education programs an d career 

paths available in the field of transportation, we are all hopeful that you will 

keep our industries in mind when deciding what you want to do.ò 

 

Dennis said that he had been professionally involved with the construction 

of transportation infrastr ucture (earthmoving, road -building, utilities 

installation and materials production) for 35 years. But even he learned 

something new when he visited the NSTI camp in Warrenton. ñI had told 

some of my team where I was going that day so when I returned to wo rk, 

some of them asked jokingly, óSo, did you learn anything at school 

today?ô As a matter of fact, I did, I said, at which point I showed them 

pictures of what you were doing ï learning and applying the concept of LED 

circuitry to arrange a circuit board to first make the lights come on and 

then program them to blink in succession,ò he recalled.  



 

ñNo one in the room was joking any more. People that have worked in the 

materials production and delivery part of the transportation industry for 

years were usin g words such as óincredibleô and óamazingô to describe what 

they were seeing in the pictures. Activities like this prove that you have 

been tested in ways that help you see and apply the values of teamwork, 

collaboration and cooperation,ò Dennis said. ñWhen you combine that with 

field trips to see transportation at work in the real world, you now own 

what we in the business world refer to as óinvaluable experience.ô This is a 

powerful term which, by the way, looks really good on college or 

employment applic ations and resumes.ò He concluded by saying, 

ñGraduates of the 2017 National Summer Transportation Institute, as a 

long - time member and representative of the transportation industry, I 

salute you and wish you well on your journeys to success.ò 

 

Also on han d to congratulate the graduates were Federal Highway 

Administration Civil Rights Program Manager Lynise DeVance, N.C. 

Department of Transportation Education Initiatives Coordinator JoAna 

McCoy, and VGCC Vice President of Student Services Dr. Levy Brown.  

 

Each participant attended the camp at no cost and received a stipend 

based upon their attendance and active participation in camp activities.  

 

VGCC is partnering with the DOT on a number of training initiatives, 

including a Heavy Equipment Operator course , which is also conducted at 

the Warren Campus. For more information on that program, contact 

Lyndon Hall at halll@vgcc.edu  or (252) 738 -3687.  

 

Warren County Cooperative Extension:  
Summer 4-H Palooza 
Lots to do Here in Warren County This Summer  
 

 

Just in case youôre looking for something fun for your kids to doéand to 

educate them at the same timeéthe Warren County Cooperative Extension 

and 4 -H are here to help!  Check out whatôs still coming this summer: 

 

-  Master Gardeners Day Camp.  July 18 - 20.  8:30am ï 2:30pm.   

Learn about soil, plants, be es and more.  Visit the Farmers Market, 

bring back locally -grown food & cook it up into something fresh and 

wonderful.  Tour a farm to see area farmers at work raising animals.  

Ages 7 -10.  $15 per person.  5 spaces available.  What to bring:  

closed toed shoes (no flip flops or sandals!)  

-  Adventures of Knitting & Baking.  July 19 - 21.  9:00am ï 

4:30pm.   Youth will spend the morning learning the basic 

techniques of how to knit, stitch and crochet.  Knitting and needling 

can be used to earn extra money or just  as a hobby.  You will learn 

the basics that can lead you to making all sorts of things such as 

blankets and scarves.  In the afternoon the baking adventures 

begin.  Youth will make several baked goods, while learning the 

basics of cooking such as how to p roperly measure liquid and dry 

goods.  Ages 9 & up.  $20 per person.  10 spaces available.  Warren 

County Extension Center.  

mailto:halll@vgcc.edu


-  Northeast District 4 ï Ag. Science Camp.  July 24 ï 26.   

Depart at 11:30 am on Monday and return 12:00 noon on 

Wednesday.  This camp  will be held on the campus of NC Wesleyan 

and Eastern Carolina Livestock Arena.  It is designed for youth that 

have an interest in agriculture from animal science to wildlife and 

environmental studies.  Ages:  Rising 6 th  ï 10 th  Graders.  $100 per 

person.  10 spaces available.  What to bring:  Ask for packing list.  

Meet at Warren County CES to travel to NC Wesleyan College.  

-  Wild Adventures.  July 27 ï 28.  8:00am ï 4:00pm.   On day 

one, we will visit Merchants Millpond State Park for a canoeing 

adventure.  On day two, we will visit the Greensboro Science Center 

which has zoo and aquarium exhibits and lots more fun stuff!  Ages 

9 ï 13.  $10 per person.  12 spaces available.  What to bring:  bag 

lunch, water, sunscreen, insect repellant.  Close toed shoes 

REQUIRED, no sandals or flip flops.  Meet at Warren County 

Extension Center, transportation provided from there.  

-  Cloverbud Adventures.  July 17 ï 18.  9:00am ï 2:00pm.   

Cloverbud Adventures is designed for boys and girls ages 4 ï 8 who 

are interested in 4 -H di scovery.  Participants will spend two days 

learning the ins/outs of 4 -H.  Ages 4 ï 8.  $20 per person.  Limit 12 

people.  What to bring daily:  Wear close - toed shoes, a great 

attitude and a lunch.  Meet at the Warren County Cooperative 

Extension Center and  we will travel to numerous locations.  

Shop Local:  Warren Wednesdays 
Check Out These Great Dealsé 

 
When you live in Warren County, your hometown 

businesses have specials for just you each Wednesday, 

likeé 

 

Linôs Everything Business, Main Street Warrenton:  

Every Wednesday is ñCopy Dayòé10 cents off each copy 

means B&W are just 15 cents and just 20 cents for 

Color.   

Brain Freeze, Main Street Warrenton:  Now this is a 

great lunch time deal!  Get 2 hotdogs, drink & chips for $5.00 and theyôll 

add in a small  cup of ice cream for FREE.  

 

One step at a time we can all keep our local businesses healthy by picking 

them first for our shopping . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



A Diamond-In-The-RoughéAnd Historic 
TooéIs Waiting For Someone 
Grape Hill in Wise Needs A New Location 
 

After reading this 

week ôs story about 

Magnolia Manor, I ôm 

sure it crossed 

several people ôs 

minds éòI wonder if 

there ôs another 

opportunity in 

Warren County like 

Larry & Sheila ôs 

home? ò  Well, 

wonder no more éI 

may just have the  

treasure waiting to 

be polished for you or 

someone you know 

looking to make 

Warren County their 

home é 

 

I had lunch with Cathleen Turner of Preservation North Carolina earlier this 

week to talk about our Rosenwald Schools.  As we were just about finished, 

she asked me if I knew anyone with available land in Wise.  Well, that 

broug ht my obvious question, ñwhy? ò  She mentioned that a plantation 

home  dating back to the 1830 ôs near Wise needed to be moved (and 

eventually sold).  Hereôs what they have to say on the Preservation 

North Carolina website about Grape Hill:  (you can also see plenty of 

great interior pictures here)  

 

ñBuilt during the agricultural boom years of the 1830s, Grape Hill is an 

unusual blend of sophisticated interior woodwork emblematic of Antebellum 

Warren County architecture within an exterior of  elegant simplicity.  

 

 

Area Information  

 
The quaint town of Norlina (Norlina is the mailing address and therefore the 

closest town to Grape Hill, which is actually in the vicinity of the Wise 

community) in Warren County can tra ce its roots back to the early 20 th 

century, when it was a stopover for supplies along the Raleigh & Gaston 

and Seaboard & Roanoke Railroads. With convenient access to 85, this 

small community is only about 10 miles from the Virginia State Line, and is 

close to both Lake Gaston and Kerr Lake.   Norlina is about an hour from 

Durham and Research Triangle Park.  

 

 

Architectural & Historical Information  

 
Built for the Joshua Davis Jr. family near Locust Grove, the seat of his 

parentsô plantation, it appears to be a simple two-story Federal -Adamesq ue 

Grape Hill, Wise, 2017 

https://www.presnc.org/properties/grape-hill-structure/
https://www.presnc.org/properties/grape-hill-structure/


I -house, but on a much grander scale. Archival photographs show its 

original entry porch was more Greek Revival in style with a pedimented 

portico supported by a Doric entablature.  

 

The tall five -bay façade with side addition accommodates two stories of 

nine -over -nine windows, a molded box cornice, tall stone chimneys 

stuccoed and scored to give a refined ashlar finish, all resting on a high 

stone foundation under which is located a basement with summer kitchen 

and workspace.  

 

The double - leaf entry doors l ead into a wide highly ornamented hallway 

with tall marbleized baseboards, heavily molded door surrounds with 

bullseye corner blocks  and a low wainscot. The stairway is located at the 

back of the wide center hall and features a single - run stair with ogee 

br acket ends and marbleized  risers. The enormous main parlor shares 

similar woodwork to the center hall including marbleized baseboards, low 

wainscot with a heavy band creating a chair rail.  

 

The highlight of the main parlor is a mantel which shares intricate  detail 

with some of the finest early houses in Warren County showcasing wide 

molded engaged pilasters supporting a multi -paneled frieze topped by a 

delicately carved lozenge band below the deep molded shelf. Both parlor 

mantels were stolen years ago, but happily the mantel from the main 

parlor was recovered and has been safely stored off site. The remaining 

first floor rooms share more simplified versions of the parlor and center hall 

woodwork such as a low wainscot, six -panel doors and a post -and - lintel 

m antel with molded detailing in the side addition. Plaster walls and 

beautiful wide board wood floors can be found throughout the house. The 

former gabled rear porch located at the back of the center hall was 

enclosed decades ago and includes a bathroom.  

 

Second floor details are fine yet predictably more modest and include 

simple paneled mantels, six -panel doors, chair rails, and simplified version 

of the first floor stair that continues up to two large attic rooms. The 

second story is also divided by a stai r hall with one large bedroom on one 

side and three rooms on the other side of the hall. Much original paint 

remains on doors and trim (red and blue -gray).  

 

Grape Hill has been vacant for many years and has been used for storage 

for the surrounding farm. Th e house must be moved or it will be lost to 

demolition. The house appears to be very sturdy, but will require a 

complete rehabilitation once moved to its new site. ò 

 

See plenty of interior pictures at the Preservation North Carolina 

website.  

 

Grape Hill ï Structure Only 
 
¶ 1471 U.S. Highway 1 North  

Norlina , NC  27563  

Warren County  

$10,000  

¶ 2,900 square feet  

¶ Lot Size: N/A acres / Zoning: N/A  

Contact:   

https://www.presnc.org/properties/grape-hill-structure/
https://www.presnc.org/properties/grape-hill-structure/


Cathleen Turner , Regional Director  

Preservation NC, Piedmont Office  

919 - 401 - 8540, cturner@presnc.org   

 

Iôll have a story soon about the history of Grape Hill éand the associated 

Locust Grove for your reading pleasure é 

The Latest from Five Oaks Beef 
Highlights From Their Newsletter  
 

  

On The Farmé 
This week on the farm has been very 

busy and next week is shaping up to  

be even more so.   On Monday, they 

hosted  a farm visit for our friends from 

The Hen & The Hog restaurant. The  

Hen  & The Hog is a great little 

restaurant  in downtown Halifax, about 

40 minutes  from Warrenton that 

specializes  in fantastic farm  to table 

offerings.   Most of the food  

is locally sourced  and delicious and  the service is  great!  

If you have not  tried them,  I  would really recommend  that you do. They 

are one  of our favorite restaurants and if  youôre there for lunch, you should 

try  the Five Oaks Dip. The Five Oaks  Dip is Executive Chef Rae Parkerôs 

rendition of the classic French Dip  sandwich, but prepared wit h great  

Five Oaks Beef!  

 

Five Oaks Beef Availabilityé 
I am pleased to announce that our ócows have turned greenô. Most of you, 

the ones that follow our website  and read this newsletter, at least, know 

what that  means and are quite excited. The excitement i s evident  in all the 

orders coming in! Thanks! If you need  beef, you should order soon as we 

anticipate the cows  turning yellow in the next day or two and then red by  

the end of the week.    

 

For those of you who are new to the group, our cows  turning green  is not a 

serious medical condition that  you should be concerned about! You can 

check out our  website at http://www.fiveoaksbeef.com/pricing --

buynow.html  for more detail, but basically, each of our  delicious beef 

packages has a small cow symbol associated  with it. If the package has a 

green cow, the  package can be ordered and delivered within a week or  

so. If the cow symbol is yellow, we  have most of the necessary cuts in  

stock to create and d eliver the package  but we may off you a few 

substitutions.   Red cows, however, mean that  too much substitution would 

be required  and the package is temporarily  sold out until more beef is 

available.  

 

Stay in touch with Five Oaks Beef through their Facebook Page  or their 

website at http://www.fiveoaksbeef.com/  .  While youôre on the 

website donôt forget to sign up for the newsletter .  Doug & Linda can 

always be reached via phone at 252 -257 -5994.  

mailto:cturner@presnc.org
http://www.fiveoaksbeef.com/pricing--buynow.html
http://www.fiveoaksbeef.com/pricing--buynow.html
https://www.facebook.com/FiveOaksBeef
http://www.fiveoaksbeef.com/
http://www.fiveoaksbeef.com/newsletter-sign-up.html


Shop Local:  Warren Wednesdays 
Check Out These Great Dealsé 

 
When you live in Warren County, your hometown 

businesses have specials for just you each W ednesday, 

likeé 

 

Pete Smith Quick Lube & Tire, Main Street 

Warrenton:   Get 10% off your oil change on 

Wednesdays!   

The Warren Record:  Each Wednesday, for Warren 

County Residents,  get $5 off NEW  subscriptions to the 

Warre n Record.  

Warren Family Institute Back To School 
Supply Drive 
Thru 31 July 
 

The Warren Family Institute is 

currently conducting a Back -To-

School Supply Drive.  You can help 

them by donating school supplies for 

the Children of Warren County.  Any 

size donation will be greatly 

appreciated . 

 

The Supply Drive goes on now thru 

31 July.  Items may be dropped off at 

the following location:  427 West 

Franklin Street, Warrenton (on the campus of Hawkins Ed. Ctr. Bldg. 6).  

Or you can call for pick -up at 252 -257 -1134.  If you would rather donate 

mone y to buy school supplies, please mail your check to:  

 

Warren Family Institute  

PO Box 150  

Warrenton, NC 27589  

 

All school supplies will be given away at various Warren County Community 

Events.  

 

Thank you!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Recent VGCC Grad Featured in Career 
Pathways Discussion 
AMSTA Summer Cruisers 2017 For Educators  
 

  

Educators, local industry 

representatives, community 

leaders and a recent Vance -

Granville Community College 

graduate shared ideas at a panel 

discussion organized on June 21 

by the Advanced Manufacturing 

Sk ills Training Alliance (AMSTA), a 

partnership of VGCC, Granville 

County Schools, Franklin County 

Schools, Warren County Schools 

and Vance County Schools.  

 

The event was part of ñAMSTA 

Summer Cruisers 2017,ò a multi-

day program that brought 

teachers from t he four counties together to learn more about 

manufacturing and the regional economy. Day three of the program was 

held at Franklinton High School and began with greetings from the stateôs 

deputy superintendent of public instruction, Dr. Maria Pitre -Martin , who 

applauded the participants and said AMSTA is a model for the state.  

 

Next, a discussion on ñcareer pathwaysò featured panelists Ronnie Goswick, 

the director of business and economic development at Carolina Sunrock 

and a former Franklin County economi c development director; Arlan Peters, 

manager of sustainability at Novozymes North America in Franklinton; Eric 

Breit, director of strategic initiatives for the Capital Area Workforce 

Development Board; and Thomas Boyd of Henderson, a recent VGCC 

Mechatron ics Engineering Technology program graduate.  

 

Barbara Boyce, representing the Triangle Regional Career Pathways 

Collaborative (TRCPC), served as the moderator. The collaborative consists 

of three workforce development boards, five community colleges (incl uding 

VGCC), ten public school districts and numerous community and industry 

partners. The primary goal of TRCPC is to develop career pathways to align 

with the regional labor market and support the regional economy.  

 

Goswick told educators that he hopes K -12 teachers will focus on so -called 

ñsoft skills,ò good work habits and professionalism, which apply to any type 

of work. ñWe can train them on the job skills they will need for a particular 

job,ò he said of new workers at his company. Similarly, Peters said that 

schools should produce ñstudents who are good thinkers, who can solve a 

problem,ò and said basic science was essential for his company. ñEven in 

jobs that arenôt science-related, you can use your scientific training,ò he 

noted.  

 

Boyd was asked to talk about his pathway. He graduated from Southern 

Vance High School, worked for a few years, and then enrolled at VGCC, 

Recent VGCC Mechatronics Engineering Technology 

graduate Thomas Boyd (3rd from left), from left, 

Ronnie Goswick of Carolina Sunrock, Arlan Peters of 

Novozymes and Eric Breit of the Capital Area 

Workforce Development Board 



originally intending to study web design. Boyd then switched to the 

collegeôs new Mechatronics Engineering Technology degree program, 

primarily due to his interest in robotics. ñMechatronics is a program that 

combines different parts of many different fields, a little electronics 

engineering, mechanical engineering, a little bit of design, and overall 

industrial maintenance, so youôve got a little bit of everything to get you 

started when youôre looking for a job,ò Boyd said. ñAfter a year in the 

program, I was approached about an internship opportunity for a design 

job at AXIS Corrugated Container, a manufacturer in Butner. I enjoyed 

taki ng the design classes, so I took the internship. After I completed the 

internship, they offered me a full -time job, and Iôve been working there a 

little over a year now.ò In May, he became one of VGCCôs first three 

Mechatronics graduates.  

 

Boyd said it wo uld be beneficial for younger students to learn generally 

about how businesses operate, how to network and how to communicate 

professionally. He added that teachers should explain to students the job 

opportunities available for students if they earn two -year degrees, 

particularly in STEM (science, technology, engineering and math) fields. 

ñYour average high school student thinks they want to go to a four-year 

school and theyôll automatically get a great job right from the start, but a 

lot of them donôt realize that you can get a two -year degree and get a 

really nice -paying job,ò Boyd said. ñEven if they want to go to a four-year 

school, doing the two years at a community college first will help them out 

in the long run. It gives them a good start with a coup le years to figure out 

what they really want to do, and then they can decide on furthering their 

education somewhere else.ò  

 

Breit, representing the workforce development field, said according to the 

latest research, ñthe quality of the current and future workforce is now the 

single most important factor for industry recruitment and retention, so 

employers want to know about not only current workers but also about the 

local schools.ò He added that the nine Triangle-area counties, including 

both urban and r ural areas, are considered a single labor market, ñso it 

makes sense for workforce development boards, community colleges and 

public schools throughout the region to put our heads together to see how 

we can better collectively serve the region, our employe rs and our 

students.ò Breit said that TRCPC is focused on jobs that are in demand, in 

the sectors of advanced manufacturing, information technology, life 

sciences and health care.  

 

After the discussion, a second panel was held to discuss school choice and 

its impact on the public school systems. Speakers included Dave Machado, 

director of the Office of Charter Schools at the N.C. Department of Public 

Instruction, and Dr. Deanna Townsend -Smith, assistant director of that 

office.  

 

Finally, attendees received  updates from several guests. Jo Anne 

Honeycutt, director of Career & Technical Education (CTE) for the N.C. 

Department of Public Instruction, said that her department is emphasizing 

Work -Based Learning (WBL) opportunities and is working on a new high -

scho ol - to -college articulation agreement that will help students transfer 

their high school course credits to colleges. LaTanya Patillio, a former CTE 

teacher and the new teacher advisor to Gov. Roy Cooper, addressed 

educators and said that ñAMSTA is an example of what public schools are 

doing right.ò  

 



Tresha Layne from the Southern Regional Education Board said that she is 

working with AMSTA on professional development tied to project -based 

learning, and praised the partnership for helping the K -12 schools 

collaborate with VGCC and employers to develop a skilled talent ñpipeline.ò 

Sara Lloyd, VGCCôs director of customized training, added that she fields 

calls from industries about their workforce development needs and helps to 

connect them to K -12 schools and the college concerning internship 

opportunities.  

 

Attendees concluded the event by touring Franklinton High Schoolôs Career 

& Technical Education wing.  

 

For more information on AMSTA, contact Stephanie Ayers at 

ayers s@vgcc.edu  or (919) 316 -0026.  

Warren County Arts Council Accepting 
Subgrant Applications 
Thursday 27 July Workshop 
 
The Warren County Arts Council , in partnership with the NC Arts Councilôs 

Grassroots Program,  is ac cepting applications for  subgrants  to be awarded 

to local organizations  for arts programs in Warren County  through August 

7 th .  

 

Applications are available for non -profit organizations whose purpose is to 

promote and develop diverse cultural arts programming in Warren County.   

Application forms and grant guidelines are availa ble at  

http://ncarts.org/resources/local - arts - council - resources  and paper 

copies of the applications can be picked up at the front desk of Warren 

County Memorial Library or at the Gra nt Workshop.  

 

All NEW  applicants must attend the Grassroots Arts Program Grant 

Workshop to assist interested applicants in preparing competitive grants  on 

Thursday, July 27 th , 5:30 p.m.  at Warren County Memorial Library.   

 

For questions or more information,  please contact Warren County Arts 

Council at 252 -213 -5172 or email mailto:victoria.l.lehman@gmail.com .  

Working Landscapes:  Main Street Kitchen 
Start and Grow Your Food Business Here 
 
Working Landscapes is now offering pasture - raised chicken from Red 

Feather Farms in Louisburg, NC. Red Feather Farms raises chickens with 

stric t attention to the animals' happiness and health, and you can taste the 

difference! You can buy the chicken in the retail freezer at Bakery Pride on 

Main Street in Warrenton. Bakery Pride's hours are:  

   

Tuesday -  Saturday: 8 am -  4 pm  

 

mailto:ayerss@vgcc.edu
http://ncarts.org/resources/local-arts-council-resources
mailto:victoria.l.lehman@gmail.com


Linda Maggio, the proprietor of Red 

Feather Farms, also rents time in Working 

Landscapes' Main Street Kitchen to 

produce chicken bone broth. Her broth is 

made using the keels, backs, wings, and 

feet of her pastured chickens. The broth is 

slowly simmered for up to six hours to 

release the marrow and minerals from the 

bones. No stabilizers, artificial flavors, or 

salt are added to this delicious and healthy 

product. Expect to see Red Feather Farms 

Bone Broth in our freezer section soon!  

   

The Main Street Kitchen is Working 

Landscapes' new name for our shared -use 

food production facility located at 108 

South Main Street in Historic Downtown 

Warrenton. The facility is available on a 

rental basis to food businesses who produce value -added retail and 

wholesale products, as well as  catering companies and local farmers. To 

learn how to grow your food business at the Main Street Kitchen, contact 

Tim Williams at (252) 257 -020 5. 

Shop Local:  Warren Wednesdays 
Check Out These Great Dealsé 

 
When you live in Warren County, your hometown 

businesses have specials for just you each Wednesday, 

likeé 

 

Norlina Auto Parts, US 1 Norlina:  A great fuel 

injection cleaner, Sea Foam, is only $7.99!  Boyd 

recommends this highly!   

Futrell Pharmacy, Main Street Warrenton:  Buy one 

QC brand vitamins, get the second of equal or lesser 

value, half price. Stop by and see Woody, Kim Sherry and Susan AND save 

$$$ . 

Guardian ad Litem Advocates Needed for 
Warren County 
You Can Be A Voice For A Child  
 

  

Could you be the voice for a Child?  

 

The Warren County GAL P rogram is part of the North Carolina Guardian ad 

Litem Program, a division of the North Carolina Administrative Office of the 

Courts, which recruits, trains, and supervises volunteer advocates in every 

county across the state to represent and promote the b est interests of 

abused, neglected, and dependent children in the state court system. 

Volunteer advocates work with an attorney to form a plan that ensures 

these children are placed in a safe, permanent home.  



 

The North Carolina Guardian ad Litem Program thrives on volunteerism, 

and its vital work is only made possible by dedicated volunteers who are 

committed to the cause of keeping children safe from future harm. If you 

have an interest in becoming the voice for a child, contact the Franklin 

County GAL o ffice at 919 -497 -4244. You can also find out more about the 

program by visiting www.ncgal.org  or 

www.facebook.com/ncGuardianAdLitem .  

 

The next training session w ill begin in August 2017. Please call the Franklin 

County office at 919 -497 -4244 or the Vance County Office at 252 -430 -

5121 for more information.  

Shop Local:  Warren Wednesdays 
Check Out These Great Dealsé 

 
When you live in Warren County, your hometown  

businesses have specials for just you each Wednesday, 

likeé 

 

Quilt Lizzy, Macon Street Warrenton:   Stop by Quilt 

Lizzy on Macon Street in Warrenton for Warren 

Wednesday savings! Buy 1 Yard of Fabric and get a 2 nd  

Yard at 50% off!  

 

Possible Good News about Warrenton Supply 
New Owners in the Wings  

  

As many of you may have heard, there is someone seriously 

considering buying Warrenton Supply.  Since there are still ñiôsò to 

be dotted and ñtôsò to be crossed thatôs all I can say for nowébut I 

hope to have ne ws in the next week or so.  Keep thinking good 

thoughts about a new owner for Warrenton Supply!  

 

Stay tuned éI hope to have news in next week ôs newsletter!  

 

 

Please join m e in helping keep this 

Warren County treasure as a part of 

Main Street Warrenton.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ncgal.org/
http://www.facebook.com/ncGuardianAdLitem


Shop Local:  Warren Wednesdays 
Check Out These Great Dealsé 

 
When you live in Warren County, your hometown 

businesses have specials for just you each Wednesday, 

likeé 

 

Lick skillet Dog Grooming & Kennels:   15% off retail 

productséchew toys, leashes, collars, harnesses and 

more.  

Second Hand Rose Antiques, Main Street 

Warrenton:   20% off select furniture.  Weôve bought a 

number of pieces from Roseéyouôll love the selection and the authentic 

antique furniture.  

The Warren County Growersõ Association 
Farmersõ Market! 
Saturdays 8am -Noon 
 

Itôs that time of year againétime for 

goodness grown right here in Warren 

County as the 2017 Farmers Market is 

open.  Theyôll be in their usual spot in the 

BB&T parking lot on the Macon and Bragg 

corner just off Main Street.  Hours each 

Saturday (rain or shine) will be from 8am 

until Noon.  

 

The la test update from Danylu includes :  We will  have so much available 

Saturday! Tummy Pleasers, Scentz and Swirlz and CherryGal Organics and 

LuckyLike Dog Treats  will be back. Also, "Guess What's In Season" from 

Warren County  Cooperative Extension will feature peppers and corn!   Come 

see us Saturday in the parking lot of BB&T from 8:00 a.m. -  noon.   

 

A listing of some items available:  

 

* Baked Goods -  Blueberry Crumb Cake, Old - fashioned Pound Cake,   

Chocolate Cake, Lemon Cake , CheeseBread, Brownies, and  Zucchini 

Muffins  

*Canary melons  

*Corn (White and Yellow)  

*Peaches  

*Apples (cooking and eating)  

*Plums  

*Peach,  strawberry, blueberry and blackberry jam and more  jellies  and 

jams  

*Tomatoes  

*Mint  

*Herbs  

*Mushrooms  

*Marinades and sauces  

*Local honey  



*Molasses  

*Eggs  

*Beets   

*Spring onions  

*Cabbage  

*Green Beans/Snaps  

*Green  Peppers  

*Purple Peppers  

*Marconi Peppers (Rec ipe available)  

*Yellow Squash  

*Zucchini  

*Potatoes  

*Decorative Pepper Plants -  Filius Blue  

 

 CherryGal Organics and LuckyLike Dog Treats  will be bringing 

ORGANIC: produce, seedlings, plants, seeds, Skeeter Spray and a new 

Plantain Balm (good for bug bites, sunburn, boils & more). Deborah will 

have organic cucumbers, hot peppers, herb seedling s, 3 kinds of iris plants 

(July marks the start of Iris transplanting season), and more! She will also 

have LuckyLike Organic Crunchy Peanut Butter Biscuits and All Natural 

Bacon Cheddar Barley Bones for your pooches, as well as Organic Cat 

Grass and Catni p for your kitties!  

 

And more, of course!  

  

  Looking forward to seeing you at the market...Come early to see it ALL!  

 

For more information about the Farmers Market or registering to become a 

vendor, contact Growers Association Treasurer Cheryl Bell at 252 -257 -0776 

or Secret ary Danylu Hundley at 252 -213 -1795, or visit 

warrengrowers.com .  

Shop Local:  Warren Wednesdays 
Check Out These Great Dealsé 

 
When you live in Warren County, your hometown 

businesses have specials for just you each Wednesday, 

likeé 

 

Roost Crossroads Antiques:   30% off any 00 or DP 

items in the store.  

Tar Heel Tire, Ridgeway Street Warrenton:   Here's 

another HUGE Warren Wednesday Special from Tar Heel 

Tire...bring your car or light truck (pickup) in and get 

your tires  rotated for FREE. Great way to extend the life of your tires.  

Warren County Government Community 
Calendar 
Lots To Do Here In Warren County!  

  

 

For the latest information ,  Click on #1 ï County Activities    

http://warrengrowers.com/
http://warrencountync.com/_fileUploads/forms/886_DOC071017-07102017083249.pdf


 

 

Warren County Board of Commissioners -  (252) 257 - 3115  

 

July 10 th  ï 6:00 pm Public Hearing & Board of Commissioners Meeting, 

Armory  

July 17 th  ï 5:45 pm Roadside Beautification Committee Meeting (Armory)  

 

Coop erative Extension Service (252) 257 - 3640                   $ FEE  

 

July 10 th  -  14 th          Etiquette Camp                             $15  

July 17 th  ï 18 th         Cloverbud Adventures                    $20  

July 18 th                   Master Gardeners Day Ca mp             $15  

July 19 th  ï 21 st         Adventures of Knitting & Baking        $20  

July 24 th  ï 26 th         NE District 4 -  Ag Science Camp       $100  

July 27 th  ï 28 th         Wild Adventures                            $10  

 

Senior Center ï (252) 257 - 3111  

 

        Bowling 2 nd  & 4 th  Wednesdays  

July 27 ïAug 4  Alaska Trip  

 

Memorial Library   -  (252) 257 - 4990  

 

Wednesdays ï 11am    Adult Color Therapy  

Thru Aug 5 th    Summer Reading ï Build A Better World  

 

#1 ï County Activities    

Sylvia Fletcher of CSSC Wellness Center 
Invites You to Share Your Sports Passion 
FireFan Application Benefits Locally  
 

Hello All, it's summer and time for BASEBALL.  Let's 

all add a new dimension to the game by using 

FireFan!   What is FireFan you ask? FireFan is a Mobil 

Sports Game App for real - time, interactive mobile 

sports worldwide. It began with NFL football in 

November, added NBA and NCAA basketball in early 

March. Now we are in the MLB baseball  season.   

         

How do you get in the game? On your smart 

phone, go to your APP Store, download the free APP FireFan . Enter your 

name and email, use the Rewards Code:  GoGoTeam , then select your 

favorite teams.  

Your homepage will appear. Here you can l earn how to play from the 

dropdown menu; Find games with your team of choice on a daily basis. 

Scroll left and right to get the full property of all the choices.  By inviting 

your friends to play, you earn free Tokens.  Tokens are used to play live in 

all the games. Select  Get More Tokens , scroll down and click Earn Tokens  

by watching new apps daily. This way you can play for Free.  

 

What you can find in FireFan is loads of team information. Ranks, player 

details, upcoming games, leagues, rewards for your po ints earned.  Look 

on your Homepage to see the Rewards Center, Notifications, Connect, your 

http://warrencountync.com/_fileUploads/forms/886_DOC071017-07102017083249.pdf


number of Tokens and Tickets and the Total Points you have.  In the 

rewards center, scroll through what you can earn. You can even donate to 

your favorite charities --  I give to the American Cancer Society with only 80 

points. You may prefer to get Gift cards.  

 

You can create your own League (family, organization, etc .).  Locally  

there is a NCGUYS and Atlantic Royals league; however you may join any  

League and play. W hen in a game, the CHAT button allows you to converse 

with others in that league.  

  

With each game you select, there will be about 10 Pre -game Picks for you 

to predict how the game will go. The fun is in your bragging rights, making 

PICKS that pay POINTS f or you to rank up.  In the baseball gam es, Picks 

are available through out play, i.e. at timeouts, endings, etc.  You may get 

choices like, will the batter strike out, will the pitcher throw 9 up, who will 

win the game, and more. If you are not even watchin g on TV, you can still 

follow from the streaming on your phone. You will see the pitch speed, 

location on the strike grid, and much more news of the game. What a swell 

way to share, with your little league, son or grandson the great American 

Sport!  

 

Here i s my link   https://www.firefan.com , Rewards Code GoGoTeam  

 

Q & A to sylviaugai@gmail.com  

 

See our ad in th e BUSINESS CARD DIRECTORY from the Warren Record, 

page 10.  

 

Sylvia Fletcher of CSSC Wellness Center invites you to join in this global 

application for baseball, football, basketball and soon to be soccer. Every 

game you play goes to help.  

The Crossing 2017 at Lake Gaston 
Saturday 12 August  
 

  

THE CROSSING -  2nd SATURDAY OF AUGUST  

The Eaton Ferry Bridge is the 

place to be for a morning of 

fun for the entire family. The 

Crossing begins promptly at 9 

am. Registration begins at 

8:00 am.  

 

THE CROSSING is an an nual 

event for the Lake Gaston 

Community and is sponsored 

by OôSAIL. The goal is to 

encourage the Lake Gaston 

population to annually get in the water and join others in a non -motorized 

crossing of the lake in mass. THE CROSSING will occur in a protected ar ea 

adjacent to the Eaton Ferry Bridge secured by the US Coast Guard 

Auxiliary.  

https://www.firefan.com/
file:///C:/Users/Chamber/Documents/Newsletters/Newsletters%202017/sylviaugai@gmail.com

